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Introduction:  Scorecards change due to changes in the golf course configuration (routing), 

yardages, hole handicaps, and key personnel (e.g. head golf professional and golf course 

superintendent), not to mention the desire to have more aesthetically pleasing scorecards.  Most 

of these reasons apply to Army Navy Arlington.  The ANCC Foundation has initiated a 

scorecard and related material collection, but our collection is far from complete.   

Unfortunately, scorecards seldom include a issue/revision date (our current supplier, Golf 

Associates, started including a date in 2016).  Therefore, we have used indicators such as course 

configuration, the named golf professionals and golf course superintendents, committee minutes, 

and scorer dated scorecards (several provided by the USGA Museum), not to mention gut 

instinct, to estimate dates.  If you have any clarifying / amplifying information in this regard, 

your sharing it with the Foundation (info@anccfoundation.org) would be most appreciated. 

Fairfax Country Club 

Our Fairfax course is the first Mid-Atlantic creation of fabled golf course architect Robert Trent 

Jones, Sr.  Originally called Fairfax Country Club (FCC) and owned by a partnership led by 

John S. Connolly, Sr. (from 1932-1936 the course superintendent at ANCC Arlington), its first 

nine opened in 1940 and the second nine in 1946.   

 

This “scorecard” is from the topographical survey done for Connolly in May,1945 

 

 

Robert Trent Jones “General Plan” for Fairfax Country Club Estates, January 1940 

file:///C:/Users/W%20Stahler/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/R29081A6/info@anccfoundation.org
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Fairfax Country Club Scorecard- 1953 

This scorecard was known to be in use in 1953. Note that the total yardage of the course has been 

reduced by 376 yards from the 1945 “scorecard. 

The only known change post-1953, pre-ANCC change (circa 1955) was the movement of the 

pond from in front of the 4th (now Red #4) green to and area in the upper portion of the current 

pond. While we lack a scorecard from 1955 – 1958, it is quite possible that a card virtually 

identical, if not identical, to the 1953 version was used given that the pond movement would not 

have changed the routing or the yardage. (Note: Fairfax 265 is a phone number) 

 

 

Provided by the USGA Museum 
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Fairfax Country Club “JBR” Scorecard - 1953 

This scorecard is identical to the previous scorecard and provides proof that it was in-use in 1953 

 

Provided by the USGA Museum 

Who was “J.B.R”? 

JBR was Jack B. Redmond, a PGA professional and Yale University golf coach who played in 

the 1927 British Open.  But he is best known as a “trick shot artist” who toured the world giving 

exhibitions of his skills.  He is reputed to have played 2,800 unique courses in 41 countries. 

Redmond kept meticulous scorecards of all his rounds and willed his collection to the USGA 

museum.  On November 9, 1939 his playing companions were “Bill Popham” and LTCOL 

Kenneth Buchanan, who as a Colonel won the ANCC Men’s Club Championship in 1945.   
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George W. Cobb Changes 

Shortly after procuring FCC in 1958, ANCC called in golf course architect George W. Cobb to 

ascertain what improvements could be made.  Although Cobb recommended several minor 

changes, the major routing changes involved two holes that no longer exist - #3 and #14. 

No scorecard is available for this layout. 

 

 

1962 Aerial Photograph of the Extension of Hole #14 Under Construction 

 

 

George W. Cobb #5 Green Complex Change Drawing (Circa 1959) 

(Note: Original #5 is todays Red #7.  However, current green site is to the left of the original) 
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 Algie Pulley – 1968 Changes 

In 1968 the first major changes were made to the Fairfax course. In order to make space for a 

driving range, swimming pool, tennis courts and additional parking, the original 1st and 2nd holes 

were eliminated.  Additionally, the original par 5 #8 was truncated into a par four (today’s White 

#10) and two replacement holes were introduced (#6, today’s Red #5, and #7, today’s Red #6).  

The front nine order of play was also altered (the back nine remained unchanged). The below 

card was lifted from an Algie Pulley drawing.  The facing scorecard is from the period after the 

Pulley changes 

 

 

 

 

 



7 
 

Post-1968 Scorecard 

This scorecard dates from after the Pulley-designed changes (1968) but probably pre-dates the 

subsequent card for two reasons.  First, it only lists Steve Tobash as the Professional without a 

credit for the Golf Course Superintendent, a practice that was followed on later scorecards. Also, 

the scorecard lacks the name of a supplier, something that appears on subsequent scorecards.  

 
Scorecard Provided by Rob Osterhout 
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Fairfax “Yardage” Booklet – 1976/1978 

This “Yardage” booklet was an interim measure issue to augment the pictorial scorecard on the 

previous page.  Although rather amateurish, it was probably considered to be a breakthrough at 

the time.  It also contains more detail (specifically green depth) than was shown on the Arlington 

version of the 1978 pictorial, yardage scorecard. 
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Fairfax “Yardage” Booklet Continued 
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1978 Fairfax Scorecard  
(Pictorial with Yardages) 

 

The pictorial scorecards with yardages were issued on April 1, 1978.   
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Fairfax 1981 (or later) Scorecard 

Given that this scorecard was produced by Golf Course Supply Corporation of America, which 

was incorporated January 22, 1981, it must come after this date. As a pictorial card without 

yardages, it was originally thought to come from 1976 (date of the electronic measurement of the 

course) to 1978 (introduction of the pictorial/yardage scorecard on April 1, 1978), but this is 

obviously not possible.   

 

Scorecard Provided by Rob Osterhout 

 



12 
 

Fairfax 1990-1992 

This card is identical in format to a Arlington scorecard that credits Charlie Mock as the golf 

course superintendent.  The only years that Bob Wilbur’s tenure at Arlington and Charlie Mock’s 

tenure at Fairfax overlap are 1990-1992. It is entirely possible that this scorecard continued in 

used after Tim Norton took over as the golf course superintendent given that construction began 

on the 27-hole expansion in April 1993. 

 

 

 

18-Hole to 27-Hole Transition Routing 

We do not have any scorecards depicting  

the construction transition routings   
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1996 Fairfax Scorecard 

This scorecard is of the same design as the Arlington Scorecard dated May 1998.  The course 

ratings on this card is higher than that of the next (1998) card.  Given the trend in the ratings is 

down (the VSGA was unable to provide ratings/slopes prior to 2009), we are placing this 

scorecard prior to that shown next.  The bottom line is that this is an educated guess. 
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1998 Fairfax 27-Hole Scorecard  

This is the earliest post-expansion (to 27 holes) scorecard in the archive.  It a one-sided card 

produced by Golf Associates.  Construction of the 27-Hole lay-out began in April 1993 and all 

27 holes opened on Labor Day 1995. Given the one-sided format, one may assume it was in-use 

from September 1995 to at least September 1998 (the date on the card). 

 

 

2010 Fairfax CRI Phase 1 

The Fairfax Course Renovation Initiative (CRI) was supposed to begin in conjunction with the 

Arlington CRI in 2008, but problems in obtaining the required permits from the City of Fairfax 

lead to repeated delays.  In the end, the CRI started immediately after the completion of the 

Arlington  CRI.  This was not necessarily a bad thing because it provided 45 holes for 

membership play throughout the six-year program, rather than 36 holes for three years. 
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2011 Fairfax CRI Phase 2 

 

2012 Fairfax CRI Phase 3 
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2012 Fairfax Temporary Scorecard 

This scorecard is believed to be the temporary scorecard issued after the completion of the CRI 

in July 2012 as an interim scorecard until the 2013 version (below) was issued. This scorecard 

has yardages and ratings for five sets of tees (Black, Blue, White, Green and Red), a 

configuration not documented prior to the 2012 CRI Phase 3 scorecard.   
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2013 Fairfax Scorecard 

This scorecard is a “proof” of the 2013 version of the Fairfax scorecard provided by Golf 

Associates. The only difference between this proof and the actual scorecards is the presence of 

the revision date (2013) below the company logo.  Golf Associates first started to revision date 

on the actual scorecards in 2016.  
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2017 Fairfax Scorecard 

This is the first Fairfax scorecard to include the revision date (in this case 10/17), located to the 

right of the Golf Associates logo in the lower right corner of the back of the card. 
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Winter 2018-2019 

The record rains and otherwise challenging weather conditions and resulting adverse effect on 

the condition of the greens lead to the closure of four greens: Blue #5, Blue #7, White #2 and 

White #4.  The below scorecard provides the routing or the resultant 18-hole winter course. 
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2019 Fairfax Scorecard 

This scorecard incorporates the revised USGA rules and adds the Robert Trent Jones Society 

logo to the cover. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


